June 4, 2012

BOARD OF SELECTMEN
MINUTES
JUNE 4, 2012

Present: Thomas Creamer, Chairman
Priscilla Gimas
Mary Blanchard
Mary Dowling
Mary Redetzke
Shaun Suhoski, Town Administrator

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Cinemagic — One-Day Liguor License Application

Elaine Adam of Cinemagic had submitted an application for a One-Day Liquor License
for the Grand Opening of their movie theater on June 28, 2012. The Board discussed
the merits of having a TIPS certified employee at any location serving alcohol. It was
noted that the event is private and by invitation only.

MOTION:  To grant a One-Day Liquor License to Cinemagic for June 28, 2012,
from 2:00 p.m. - 11:30 p.m. by invitation only, with TIPS trained
employee present to supervise the bar, by M. Blanchard.

2"%: P. Gimas
Vote: All in favor.

Rodolphe Colas — Taxi/Livery Driver License

Rodolphe Colas appeared before the Board. It was the consensus of the Board that the
issue be deferred until June 11, 2012. The Board requested that more details be
provided, including a written memo from the Police Chief.

Discussion Regarding Town Meeting

MOTION:  To support line item #93 at $9,095,756, by M. Blanchard.
2" P.Gimas
Vote: All in favor.

S. Suhoski discussed a telephone conference between the Finance Director, Moderator,
Town Counsel and Town Administrator that recommended that Town Meeting be
adjourned (for the budget article) should Article #4 pass.

T. Creamer advised that he understood that a substitute motion may be made on Article
#4 to raise the cap by approximately $500,000. He advised the Board that due to
several requests he had received from residents, he may be making a motion for a
secret ballot vote on whether to accept Article #4.
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S. Suhoski noted that both Article #4 and Article #3 could conceivably pass at the same
Town Meeting, even if illogical.

T. Creamer asked whether the Board wished to take a formal position on the Saturday
Town Meeting article. There was no consensus to offer a recommendation.

Joel Bard, Esq., Kopelman & Paige, spoke to Article #4, noting that it is not an
appropriation article and that it would serve as a “sense of the meeting” in his opinion.
He noted that he discussed the potential of Articles #3 and #4 both passing with the
Moderator, but that the Moderator would not allow Article #3 to exceed Article #4 if it
passed.

Joel Bard said that the Moderator is the authority that runs Town Meeting.
MOTION:  To adjourn, by M. Blanchard.

2" P.Gimas

Vote: All in favor.

Respecfully submitted,

Judy Knowles

BOS Clerk Date



